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Bill Topic: STATE FUNDING FOR SENIOR SERVICES  

Summary of  

Fiscal Impact: 

☐ State Revenue 

☒ State Expenditure 

☐ State Transfer 

☐ TABOR Refund 

☐ Local Government 

☐ Statutory Public Entity 

 
The bill requires an adequacy review of senior services funding. The bill increases state 

workload on an ongoing basis.  

Appropriation 

Summary: 

No appropriation is required. 

Fiscal Note 

Status: 

This revised fiscal note reflects the reengrossed bill. 

Summary of Legislation 

By August 2024, and every three years after, the Department of Human Services (CDHS), the 

Office of State Planning and Budgeting (OSPB), and Area Agencies on Aging must review the 

adequacy of the appropriation for state funding for senior services and report the findings to 

the General Assembly by November.   

State Expenditures 

The bill will increase workload to the CDHS and the OSPB to complete the required adequacy 

reviewed. This work can be accomplished within existing appropriations.    

Effective Date 

The bill takes effect upon signature of the Governor, or upon becoming law without his 

signature. 

State and Local Government Contacts 

Governor     Human Services  
 

The revenue and expenditure impacts in this fiscal note represent changes from current law under the bill for each 

fiscal year. For additional information about fiscal notes, please visit the General Assembly website.  

https://leg.colorado.gov/agencies/legislative-council-staff/fiscal-notes

